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Introduction
Dear Colleagues, This edition of the QeC-ERAN Flash contains:

· Details of new Members

· Feedback from the last network workshop

· Details of the arrangements for the Annual general Meeting

· Details of next network workshop

· Project news

· Publications and EU news

The Flash is also a vehicle for members to circulate information so please do send your news for inclusion. The next Flash will be in December.



NETWORK NEWS
New Members
Welcome to our new member Communities Scotland from Glasgow in Scotland who joined the network in the beginning of September. 

Feedback From last network workshop

The last network workshop was held on 30 September in Brussels. The workshop covered three key policy areas:
· The new Strategic Guidelines for Growth and Jobs (the renamed Lisbon Strategy). Rudolf Niessler, outlined the proposed guidelines and in particular highlighted the urban dimension in future cohesion policy. In particular, he mentioned that the EC will be producing a new communication in December on the theme of the urban dimension in regeneration policy. This communication will be discussed at the informal meeting of Urban Policy Ministers that will take place in Bristol on 6 and 7 December.  Following this there will be a three month consultation period and in connection with this we will be organizing our next workshop in Brussels in February.
· The New Hague Guidelines were also presented and these relate to developments that the EC is seeking in relation to the future of immigration policy. This is a very politically sensitive issue but one in terms of the economic needs of Member States that is becoming increasingly necessary.

· The new proposal for the programme called PROGRESS was also presented. PROGRESS will combine current programmes such as Equal, Article 13 and Equal Opportunities. 

Details of the relevant documentation relating to these themes are available on the following link in the members section on our website:


http://www.qec-eran.org/membersservices/meetings.htm

 
Annual General Meeting: Turin 24-26 November.
Our annual general meeting will take place in Turin on the above dates. The meeting will be combined with a study tour that will include the URBAN II programme and the winter Olympics village. Information has already been sent to members. PLEASE CONFIRM PARTICIPATION AS HOTEL ACCOMMODATION HAS TO BE CONFIRMED BY NOVEMBER 4.

Network Workshop/Conference-February 2006
In connection with the Communication on the Urban Dimension in Cohesion Policy, the Executive Bureau has decided to organize a one day conference in Brussels in February. We are seeking to ensure participation from The President of the EP Inter-Group on Urban Policy and Housing as well as senior representatives from Dg Regional policy and Employment and Social Affairs. Once their availability is confirmed we will circulate a draft programme and the precise date.

Project news

This year has been one of considerable investment in project development. The strategy has paid off and to date three of our projects have been approved:

· Restart: Innovative approaches to tackling Early School Leaving has been approved and has already started.
· Local and Regional Action Planning for Social Inclusion plans has also been approved. This is co-ordinated by the city of Venice but QeC-ERAN has a strategic role in terms of implementation.

· Genderwise: the role of men in promoting Gender Equality has also been approved and will start in December.

Further information for each of these projects is available on our website. Members will receive regular reports in future issues of the Flash.
EU news and Publications

Commission’s ‘package’ on immigration and asylum 

On 1 September, the European Commission adopted a package of measures in the field of immigration and asylum, comprising the proposal for a Directive on common standards on return and three Communications, on Integration, on Regional Protection Programmes and on Migration and Development. The Policy Plan on Legal Migration, a more comprehensive document on legal migration which the Commission intends to adopt before the end of 2005, will constitute a further step in this approach.

Looking at the figures for the EU25, the Commission points out that there has been a sharp decline from 425,520 applications from asylum-seekers in 2002 to 282,480 in 2004 (-34%). The new Member States (EU10), however, have seen a rise in the number of asylum-seekers, from 32,070 in 2002 to 38,920 in 2004 (+21%). In 2002 and 2003 the country receiving the highest number of applications was the UK (103,080 and 60,050 respectively), while in 2004 France had a record number of 61,600 applications. (Source: EC)

For more information: http://www.europa.eu.int/comm/justice_home/news/intro/news_intro_en.htm
  

EU financial perspective: no ‘plan B’ in case of deadlock  

“There is no plan B for regional policy in the event of a break-down of negotiations on the future financial perspective during the UK Presidency of the EU”, the UK's Secretary of State for Trade and Industry, Alan Johnson, told the European Parliament's Regional Development Committee on 12 September. He confirmed that no new proposals on the 2007-2013 financial perspective will be forthcoming before November, and reiterated his government's determination to secure agreement on the EU's future financial perspective before the end of the year. The UK Presidency has no intention of tabling a compromise before the informal summit of EU leaders on 27-28 October as it wants the discussion to focus on the future of Europe and the European social model.

MEPs have identified five key priorities that should be covered by the General Structural Fund Regulation but on which differences currently exist with the Council: the scope for “phasing-out” regions, strengthening the principle of partnership, the urban dimension (notably regarding the definition of cities eligible for financial support), the principle of an EU and not a national financial reserve for programmes that prove effective, and the scope for re-using resources lost. Fearing what might happen if the new Structural Fund programmes do not to enter into force as scheduled on 1 January 2007, MEPs are keen to proceed with the adoption of these texts even without agreement on the financial perspective, a view not shared by the UK Presidency. (Source: EIS) 

European Parliament: PROGRESS to be discussed in plenary session 

On 6 September in Strasbourg, the plenary session of the European Parliament  discussed the Karin Jöns’ report (A6-0199/2005) on the proposal establishing a Community Programme for Employment and Social Solidarity – PROGRESS. The report notably states that “the involvement of NGOs active at regional, national and EU levels is important for the successful implementation of the Programme’s general objectives, and they should therefore play a substantial part, through relevant EU networks, in devising, implementing and monitoring the Programme”. It also proposes the organisation of an annual forum for all interested parties on evaluating progress in achieving the social policy agenda and on implementation of the individual sections of the PROGRESS programme, including presentation of results and dialogue on future priorities.

The report suggests that the indicative financial framework (the reference amount is indicative until a decision has been reached on the Financial Perspective) for implementing this Community programme is set at EUR 854.2 million (instead of EUR 628.8 million as proposed by the Commission) for the period of 7 years as from 1 January 2007.

The day after, the European Parliament could  discussed  the report by Eva-Britt Svensson (A6-0250/2005) on Gender discrimination and health systems. 

 Launch of LOCIN, the EU website on local initiatives to combat social exclusion 

http://www.locin.info/All actors in the struggle against poverty and social exclusion in Europe recognise that the local level is crucial to achieve results in this field. Giving access to a wide range of interesting practices on the ground is the aim of LOCIN – , the European website on local initiatives to combat social exclusion, which has been officially launched on 8 September in Brussels at a European conference gathering the project partners, as well as other relevant actors (NGOs, researchers, institutions). The project has been coordinated by EAPN and supported by the European Commission (DG Research).

A participant to the launch conference has stated: “This site is a treasure of information”. According to its promoters, it is definitely a valuable source of information and inspiration not only for NGOs, but also for researchers, policy makers and the media, all over Europe and beyond. In order to develop this tool further, they also expect some additional support from the Commission to make it a reference website and to foster the emerging relationship between the NGO sector and the research world on social issues.

See the full EAPN press release 

Revamped ‘stop-discrimination’ website now online 

On 1 August - two years into the EU anti-discrimination campaign – the stop-discrimination website was relaunched with a new look. The menu structure has been optimised to ensure usability and ease of navigation despite the ever growing volume of information provided on the online portal. In addition, the new service navigation menu grants immediate access to the website in other EU languages as well as to country-specific information. (Source: EC)

See http://www.stop-discrimination.info/ 

Minimum wages in 2005: major differences between EU Member States 

This new Eurostat publication, released on 18 August, contains data on minimum monthly wages in the Member States of the European Union, certain candidate countries and the USA. There is a minimum wage in 18 of the 25 Member States (Belgium, Czech Republic, Estonia, Greece, France, Ireland, Latvia, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Hungary, Malta, Netherlands, Poland, Portugal, Slovenia, Slovak Republic, Spain and the United Kingdom) and in three candidate countries (Bulgaria, Romania and Turkey). The minimum wage is fixed by the government, usually after consultation with the social partners, and it is enforced by law. It usually applies to all employees.

Across the EU25, on 1 January 2005, the minimum wage ranged from EUR 116 (Latvia) to EUR 1467 (Luxembourg) - a factor of about 1:13. However, removing differences in price levels between the countries leads to a factor of about 1:5. In the candidate countries, the minimum wage was EUR 72 in Romania, EUR 77 in Bulgaria and EUR 240 in Turkey.

Eurostat, Statistics in Focus, Theme 3, Population and Social conditions, 7/2005, Minimum wages 2005: Major differences between EU Member States 

 

Labour force survey: employment still a far cry from Lisbon targets 

According to the Eurostat labour survey 2004, the employment rate in almost all EU countries has grown since the Lisbon Summit in 2000, but growth will have to accelerate a lot if the employment targets set at the Summit for 2010 are to be met, that is, 70% for the population aged 15-64 and 60% for women of the same age group. The Stockholm European Council of 2001 set also a long term target for the employment rate of persons aged 55-64: 50% in 2010.

In 2004, 194.5 million people aged 15 years and more had a job or a business activity in the EU25. The total employment rate for people aged 15-64 was 63.3% (from 51.7% in Poland to 75.7% in Denmark), compared to 62.4% in 2000. In 2004, the employment rate for women was 55.7% (from 32.8% in Malta to 71.6% in Denmark). In the EU25 the employment rate for older people, i.e. those aged 55-64, reached 41.0% (from 26.2% in Poland to 69.1% in Sweden), up from the 36.6% registered in 2000.

Eurostat, Statistics in focus, Population and social conditions, 9/2005, Labour Force Survey - Principal results 2004. 

 

Lifelong learning: 42% of EU-25 citizens actively learning 

In 2003, 42% of the EU-25 population aged 25-64 years old had participated in at least one form of education, training or learning activity over the previous twelve months. This figure comes from Eurostat, the Statistical Office of the European Communities, which presents key statistics on lifelong learning in the 25 EU Member States. The participation rate of those aged 25-64 years old in any kind of learning activity (formal, non-formal or informal) varied significantly between Member States. The highest participation rate was registered in Austria (89%), and the lowest in Hungary (12%).

Unemployed participate less often in non-formal learning than the employed but their volume of training is higher. The highest participation rate of the unemployed in non-formal education was registered in Denmark (41%), and the lowest in Italy (2%). In terms of intensity, unemployed persons having been trained received a volume of training nearly three times higher than employed persons in most Member States. At EU25 level, the unemployed spent on average 210 hours in non formal education compared to 67 for the employed.

Eurostat, Statistics in Focus, Population and Social Conditions, 8/2005, Lifelong learning in Europe. 

The continuity of indicators during the transition between ECHP and EU-SILC 

The European Community Household Panel survey (ECHP) was a pioneering data collection instrument. Launched in 1994 it expired in 2001. In the context of the open method of coordination in the fields of social inclusion and pensions reform, and the enlargement of the EU from 15 to 25 Member States, the ECHP is being progressively replaced with data collection under the EU-SILC (Community Statistics on Income and Living Conditions). Seven countries launched a preliminary version of EU-SILC in 2003. The project was formally launched in 2004 and EU25 coverage is expected with effect from 2005.

EU-SILC is expected to become the reference source of statistics on income and social exclusion in the EU. During the transition period until launch of EU-SILC, indicators are being compiled by Eurostat from the best available national sources, harmonised as closely as possible with EU-SILC definitions. Data collection under the EU-SILC displays some important differences from its predecessor, the ECHP. Similarly, there are important differences between EU-SILC and transitional national data sources. The impact of these various differences can be significant.

This report presents various checks and comparisons which have been made. It has been developed by the Eurostat Unit D2 ‘Living conditions and social protection’ with contributions from the ‘Income poverty and social exclusion statistics’ team. The text was finalised for publication on 1 July 2005.

Download the report: http://epp.eurostat.cec.eu.int/cache/ITY_OFFPUB/KS-CC-05-006/EN/KS-CC-05-006-EN.PDF 

 

Taking Forward the EU Social Inclusion Process 

The independent report on “Taking Forward the EU Social Inclusion Process” is now available. A pre-final version was presented and discussed at a Conference in Luxembourg, on 13-14 June 2005. The authors have taken into account the valuable comments made by conference participants and the latest EU political developments.

The final report can be downloaded from two addresses: 

· Luxembourg Ministry for Family and Integration (www.fm.etat.lu), which commissioned the project 

· CEPS/INSTEAD Research Institute (www.ceps.lu/eu2005_lu/inclusion), to which the whole scientific coordination was entrusted.

 

National Strategy Reports on Pensions 2005 

Following the processes of the open method of coordination, the 25 EU Member States are releasing their national strategy reports on pensions, looking at the adequacy and the sustainability of pensions systems. These documents report on the state of pensions reforms in each country and on how the Commission’s guidelines have been translated at national level. (Source: AGE)

The national strategy reports on pensions are available at: http://europa.eu.int/comm/employment_social/social_protection/pensions_en.htm 

 

Regional Indicators to reflect social exclusion and poverty 

The aim of this study is to identify the appropriate methodologies and strategies for the development of indicators of social exclusion and poverty at regional level. Given the likely limited scope for defining monetary poverty indicators at the regional level, attention focuses on the non-monetary dimension of social exclusion, e.g. relating to access to essential health services, education, transport, etc. and living and housing conditions, including social participation. (Source: EC)

Regional Indicators to reflect social exclusion and poverty (pdf - 9 Mb)

 

A guide for NGOs to access EU funding 

“Accessing Europe’s largest donor” is the 11th edition of the guide to EU funding for NGOs released by ECAS, the European Citizen Action Service. It is a handbook for organisations seeking to learn more about EU funding, foundations, Structural funds and Cohesion Funds, internal and external budget lines. 

To order this publication (price: EUR 29), please contact us ECAS, rue du Prince Royal 83, B-1050 Brussels, fax: 00 32 2 548 04 99, e-mail: publication@ecas.org. ECAS is also committed to lending its expertise to organisations seeking EU financing. To learn more about what ECAS can do, please visit ECAS website at: http://www.ecas.org 

 

Informal Summit on the European Social Model, Hampton Court, 27-28 October 2005 

The UK Presidency has announced the venue for the informal summit in which EU Heads of State and Government will debate the sustainability of the European social model. It will be at the Hampton Court Palace. The Summit is set to discuss how the EU can find the right way to collectively pursue its economic and social goals. The meeting will be an opportunity for EU leaders to reflect upon a paper being prepared by the Commission on the sustainability of the European social model.

Other points set to be raised are the EU’s forthcoming enlargement, as well as ongoing plans to improve the assessment method of European regulation. According to the UK Presidency website, neither the future financing of the EU nor the Constitutional Treaty will be on the agenda. (Source: EurActiv) 
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